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Forthcoming Events 

17th December ¶ Carol Service 

20th December ¶ Last day of term 

6th January ¶ INSET day 

7th January ¶ First day of term for all 
students 

 

No 108 29th November 2019 

Theme of the Week: Grief 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

As we move into December and thoughts turn towards 

Christmas we have much to be thankful for at King’s. 

Our new site continues to make every day logistics 

easier and afford the students with more indoor 

recreation space which is especially welcome during 

this particularly rainy spell. Our Year 11 students have  

shown good focus and commitment during their first 

series of mock examinations and our younger students 

are throwing themselves into extracurricular activities 

and whole school opportunities like our forthcoming 

production of ‘Grease’, looming mock elections and end 

of term performances. I do hope many of you will be 

able to join us to celebrate the festive season at our 

Carol Service on Tuesday 17th December, 6pm, at 

Bishop Hannington Church. The service will feature a 

‘massed ensemble’ of Year 7 singers which is indicative 

of our inclusive approach to arts education and our 

family ethos at school. It was wonderful to see students 

and staff plant their daffodils this week in joyful 

anticipation of the spring, as a symbol of our 

togetherness and gratitude to God for the provision of 

this site. Please read on in this newsletter for more on 

this.  

Mrs Price 

 

 

 

 

mailto:admin@kingsschoolhove.org.uk
http://www.kingsschoolhove.org.uk/


 King’s School       

www.kingsschoolhove.org.uk King’s School admin@kingsschoolhove.org.uk 

 

Netball Success 

Congratulations to the girls in GCSE netball club. The 

Year 11 (and 10 girls) netball team, beat Cardinal 

Newman 10-5 this week. Ruby Anning got player of the 

match but it was a fantastic performance by all.  

Year 9 Options Process 

Some eager students and parents in Year 9 are already 

starting to enquire about the options choices process so 

we thought it would be worth an early communication 

on this. The process starts on December 13th on the 

enrichment day where we will give Year 9 students 

access to additional careers information through Kudos 

and allow them to meet a range of employers; we hope 

this starts them thinking about making informed 

options choices that support them in their future 

aspirations. On this day we will also ask them to give us 

an early indication of their options in a “mock” options 

form.  We will then launch the formal options process 

on January 9th at our Options Evening which we would 

encourage parents to put in the diary now. The final 

options form, which will be created using students’ 

early preferences to try to ensure every student is able 

to choose their preferred courses, will be issued at the 

parents’ evening on January 29th. The deadline for 

submitting the form with their choices will be February 

the 13th. The final allocations will be communicated to 

pupils during a one to one meeting that each student 

will have before Easter. 

Period 7 and 8 Lessons 

Once we have collated the mocks results we will be a 

position to target our next set of period 7 & 8 sessions 

at the Year 11 students who would benefit the most. 

We will launch this programme in January and parents 

of Year 11 pupils should expect to receive the individual 

invites for these sessions towards the end of this term. 

Between the end of term and now, we will continue to 

offer students the opportunity to catch up after school 

on their coursework in DT, Music, Drama and Art. Other 

subjects will also be asking some students to attend a 

session in order to go through mock papers with them; 

their class teacher will arrange these appointments.  

 

Certificate Evening 

We are holding a Certificate Evening in school this 

coming Wednesday 4th December for our 2018-19 Year 

11 students. Students will return on this date to collect 

their GCSE certificates, celebrate their achievements 

with senior staff and receive some subject prizes. This 

will become an annual event for former Year 11 

students. We very much look forward to welcoming 

back our second cohort of students for this special 

evening. The service will be held between 6 and 7pm. If 

students would like to tour our new building they are 

most welcome to arrive from 5:15pm to have a good 

look around before the certificates are presented. If 

students are unable to attend on the evening they will 

be able to collect certificates from our main reception 

(new site) between 3pm and 4:30pm on either Thursday 

5th or Friday 6th December. 

Year 11 College Applications 

This is a reminder to parents of Year 11 pupils that the 

early preference application deadline for some of the 

larger institutions is approaching. December the 6th is 

the application deadline for BHASVIC, Varndean College 

and MET College. Other providers have differing 

deadlines so please ensure, if applying to another 

college, you are aware of the deadline. If students are 

still not sure on what to apply for then it is worth looking 

though the careers section of our website with them 

and reminding them of the Kudos careers information 

website that they have access to. They are also 

encouraged to discuss this with their class teachers as 

well as their form tutor if they need further guidance on 

their suitability for courses. If students are interested in 

applying for an apprenticeship then they should still 

apply for a college place. In January we will be providing 

additional support to help these students find the work 

placements needed for an apprenticeship. 
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Opening Celebration Service 

The Bishop Of Lewes is visiting the school on 

Wednesday 11th December to preside at our Opening 

Celebration Service of thanksgiving. Selected students 

will be invited to represent the student body at this 

special service which will be held at our new school site 

on the afternoon of 11th December. Local politicians 

and colleagues from other Brighton and Hove schools 

have been invited, along with representatives of The 

Russell Education Trust, Kier (our building contractor) 

and the Department for Education. We look forward to 

coming together with our guests to give thanks for our 

amazing new facilities and the journey of the school 

through to the present day.  

End of Term 

The last day of this term is Friday 20th December. All 

students should arrive as normal for 8:30am on this 

date. They will attend three lessons and also have a 

tutor time and a celebration assembly. A full brunch 

service will be available in the Dome Diner at break 

time. All students will be dismissed from school at 

12:40pm on this date. The last days of term at King’s are 

special days and just as valuable as ‘normal’ days. We 

use them to formally mark the end of a term and to 

come together to remember and celebrate the term 

that has passed and look forward to the term ahead.  

Tree decorating at St Peter’s Church 

This weekend St Peter’s West Blatchington are 

beginning their Christmas celebrations with a Christmas 

tree festival.  This year’s theme is book titles.  King’s 

students have been making and painting decorations 

for our The Lion the Witch and the Wardrobe tree.  In 

the book, as the snow begins to melt, Father Christmas 

arrives to give Peter, Susan, Lucy and the Beavers 

gifts.  Our tree is decorated with icicles made by Year 7 

students and the gifts received, painted by Year 8 

students.  Especial thanks to Trinity and Bethany in Year 

8 for their expert painting skills.  The church is open on 

Friday and Saturday.  For more information please see 

their website:  https://www.stpeterswestblatchington.org.uk/ 

 

 

Advent Prayer Space – Parent Support  

A reminder that Off the Fence’s schools’ team will once 

again be running a Prayer Space in school, during the 

penultimate week of term.  This will take place in school 

from the 10th-12th December.  We would really value 

parent helpers to support the team in facilitating the 

activities in the prayer space.  No preparation would be 

involved. If you could spare an hour or two to be part of 

our prayer space this year, please contact Mrs Vincent. 

Student of the Week  

Student of the week this week is Thomas Swift who was 

nominated for his kindness towards others this week as 

well as being praised for his hard work in Geography 

and English. 

Canteen Service 

Mrs Price has fielded a number of queries recently from 

parents regarding provision of hot food in our school 

canteen and lunch queues. As you will appreciate it is a 

challenge to get 650 people through a lunch service in a 

short period of time and our catering staff manage this 

admirably. A member of the senior leadership team is 

always on duty at lunchtime to support colleagues in 

ensuring an orderly queue. Senior staff have been 

checking provision of hot food and are generally 

satisfied that main meal options are available through 

the lunch service to all students. It is a difficult balance 

for catering staff to ensure that food is available for all, 

whilst minimising waste, but they do achieve this 

balance and approach their work with the utmost 

professionalism and care. If a student has any concerns 

about the provision of hot food they are encouraged to 

speak to a member of the senior team so that we can 

deal with any specific issues as they arise.  

Drama Club 

Drama Club has been cancelled on 6th December as Mrs 

Grosvenor is out of school. It will NOT run on 

Enrichment Day 13th December or 20th December, the 

last day of term. After Christmas it will restart on Friday 

28th February due to staff commitments to GREASE. 

Apologies for any inconvenience. 

https://www.stpeterswestblatchington.org.uk/
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Daffodil Planting 

Students and staff all planted a daffodil bulb this week 

around our new site. We planted the daffodils as a 

symbol of our unity as a community and our gratitude 

to God for the provision of this site. We look forward to 

the spring when the bulbs will bloom and our site will 

be washed in yellow. 

 
 

Year 10 Rugby 

Varndean and Kings joined forces to take on Blatch this 

afternoon. It was a close first half where ‘Kingsdean’ 

turned over ball by being strong in the rucks and 

tackling well. Blatch scored from a penalty on their try 

line as a result of a high tackle seconds before half time. 

The second half was tough with loss of light and Blatch 

scored two trys in the second half. The boys did well and 

they will continue to play in this league as a newly 

formed ‘Kingsdean’ side. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 7 Football 

Our A team lost to Downlands 5-0 earlier in the week 

and learnt a lot from playing a good opposition. This 

evening, we had two B team games taking place against 

Blatch where we lost 2-0 in one game and 6-1 in the 

other. The boys loved the experience and quite a few 

mentioned they were happy to be representing their 

school in a sports match as they didn’t get to do it in 

their primary school. 

School Prayer Competition 

Are you up for a challenge?  Do you know our school 

values?  Are you good with words?  Then enter our 

school prayer competition.  We want you to write a 

prayer that reflects our school vision and 

values.  Entries will be judged on how your prayer: 

¶ links to our vision statement: Inspired by the way 
that Jesus loves; to honour, nurture and raise each 
other up; 

¶ reflects our values of Love, Forgiveness, Respect and 
Responsibility; 

¶ recognises the Christian belief that God is with us in 
all situations and circumstances, including at school. 

 

The winning prayer will be used in our new building 

opening ceremony and other significant celebrations, 

will appear on our school website and will be one of the 

first things that visitors will see when they arrive in our 

reception.  Entries need to be returned to Mrs Vincent 

or handed in to reception by Wednesday 4th December. 

Enrichment Day – 13th December 

A reminder that our first enrichment day of the term is 

13th December. Parents/carers should have received 

further information on their child’s activities for the day 

this week; please contact finance@kingsschoolhove.org.uk if 

you are unsure of any logistics.  

Please can we ask that any outstanding financial 

contributions are paid as soon as possible. A reminder 

also that students taking part in the Arras trip will need 

to bring their passport and EHIC into school in advance 

of the trip.   

mailto:finance@kingsschoolhove.org.uk
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